
24 December 2018

Your Ref:

Our Ref: 376976

Legal and Democratic Services
Corporate Governance
Aberdeen City Council
Business Hub 6 L1S
Marischal College, Broad Street
Aberdeen
AB10 1AB Iain Livingstone QPM

Chief Constable

North East Division
Queen Street

Aberdeen
AB10 1ZA

Dear Sir/Madam,

LICENSING (SCOTLAND) ACT 2005
APPLICATION FOR THE VARIATION OF A PREMISES LICENCE
JAMJAR/HUSH, UNIT 6 & 10 THE GALLERIA, LANGSTANE PLACE, 
ABERDEEN, AB11 6FB

I refer to the above application for the variation of a premises licence under terms 
of Section 29(5) of the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005.

The variation requested consists of removal of wording at Q5(f) on the operating 
plan and the inclusion of units 7, 8 and 9 within the development into the existing 
licence. 

In terms of Section 29(5) of the Act this request can be considered a variation.  

In relation to the removal of the wording, as requested, I have no objection. 

In relation to the inclusion of the additional units, in terms of Section 22(1)(b)(ii) 
and (iii) of the same Act, I make the following representation.

During a visit to the premises and a discussion with the named premises 
manager, it was learned that the adjoining retail units 7, 8 and 9 within the 
development will become a new venue with its own identity, albeit licensed under 
the existing premises licence. 

The operating plan which accompanies the application does not provide a 
description of this new part of the premises. 



The current operating plan provides differing terminal hours and children and 
young persons access in relation to units 6 and 10.     

The operating plan which accompanies the application gives no indication of what 
terminal hour or children and young persons access is sought for units 7, 8 and 9.   

The applicant’s agent has been contacted but to date has not provided sufficient 
detail to allow this application to be properly considered by a consultee and I am 
therefore of the view that the application cannot be considered by the Board in its 
current state.       

This representation is submitted for your attention when considering this 
application.

Yours faithfully

Iain Livingstone QPM
Chief Constable

For enquiries please contact the Licensing Department on 01224 306468


